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Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 25, 2023

Carmen Rivera, Public Safety Committee Chairperson

The Public Safety Committee met on October 25, 2023 via Zoom Audio and Video Conference
and in-person at the district office. The following Board Members were present at the meeting:
John Barczak, Nicole Carter, Margarita Espinosa, Frank Franz, Magdamary Marcano, Jessii
Parham, Rosa Peraza, Reggie Powell, Carmen Rivera, Paul Ramirez and Kristine Rivera.

The Public Safety Committee discussed the following information:

● Discussion on Liquor License Applications

The Public Safety Committee reviewed the liquor license applications for the following
establishments: Zhong Zhong Noodles located at 657 East 189th Street, J&G Italian Restaurant
located at 2329 Arthur Avenue, Bronx Beer Hall located at 2344 Arthur Avenue, and Emilia’s
Restaurant located at 2331 Arthur Avenue. After discussing and reviewing the applications and
NYC311 complaints, the Public Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the
New York State Liquor Authority for these establishments. The Public Safety Committee also
reviewed the liquor license application for El Nuevo Valle #2 Restaurant located at 855 East
180th Street. After discussing and reviewing this application and NYC311 complaints, the Public
Safety Committee will issue a recommendation with stipulations to the New York State Liquor
Authority. The recommendation is contingent on the request for information that will be sent New
York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene concerning the findings of previous
complaints or violations, if any exist.

● Discussion on the Preliminary Community District Needs and Community Board
Budget Requests for Fiscal Year 2025

The Public Safety Committee discussed the Preliminary Community District Needs and
Community Board Budget Requests for Fiscal Year 2025. The Public Safety Committee added a
request to fund technology to support the New York City Police Department’s capacity to combat
cybercrime, and a request for funds to purchase a tow truck for the 48th Precinct.
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